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Procurement Authorization – Bus and Streetcar Servicing and 
Cleaning 

TTC Board Decision 

 
The TTC Board, at its meeting on December 7, 2023, adopted the following: 

1. Authorize the award of a contract to TBM Service Group Inc. with an upset limit amount 
of $107.0 million, inclusive of HST, for bus servicing and cleaning services at nine TTC 
city bus garage facilities for a five-year term commencing January 1, 2024 on the basis 
that is was the only qualified bid received. 
 

2. Authorize the contract option with TBM Service Group Inc. for a one-year period, from 
January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024 for streetcar daily servicing, midday and 
detailed cleaning and increase the contract value by up to $4 million, inclusive of HST. 
 

3. Before December 2024, ensure that:  
 

a. ATU Local 113 is given a fair opportunity to make a complete, competitive bid for 
bringing the same work in house, and to present that bid to the Board. 
 

b. After consulting with ATU Local 113, staff provide a complete financial comparison 
of in-house and out-sourced bus and streetcar servicing, including all TTC 
resources that support or liaise with the contractor, are related to the contract or 
that otherwise would not be incurred if the work were done in-house, and 

 
c. Staff provide a comparison of in-house and out-sourced options in terms of: 

i. Work quality; 
ii. Worker training and qualifications; 
iii. Worker recruitment, especially for women and disadvantaged groups;  
iv. Workflow coordination and efficiency, and 
v. Toronto’s Fair Wage policy. 

 
d. That the process and analysis contemplated in item 3 be conducted under the 

guidance of a Fairness Monitor.  


